Dear Long Beach City Council, Mayor, City Attorney, City Manager, and Executive Branch (including Chief Luna),

August 23, 2016

The hallmark of any honorable representative of any district in Long Beach should have a record of challenging desk ideas, act informed instead of not, we also expect our representatives be an independent voice in local affairs, you must be familiar with proven design methods of citizen participation, and the identifiers when that participation of citizen dissent is limited.

What made you, Suzie P., leave the lucrative career of a legal practitioner to serve the public? Usually private interests are the aims devoted after a successful legal career as District Attorney, and not a position of civic council member. So, what is up with that?

The local arena is where many of areas of concern are to be addressed and the act of ignorance toward a protected class of individuals should not be tolerated as a public representative of any area of Long Beach, California, United States of America.

You, as a representative of the constituents of Long Beach should be focusing on matters such as the ones you neglect to address as issues. And especially, your concern should align with policy of concern towards fellow women. There are too many mothers losing children. Of course Black Lives Matter. And why I was forced to be a prostitute for an Iraqi national?

I question what local legislative service ya'll wish to provide to your constituents if you are complicit in violence against residents of Long Beach.

You are helping perpetuate an ongoing city problem and you should not be allowed to wield that sort of power of ignorance as a representative of us. You are not going to use your dominance at our local level to perpetuate values that contradict our social norms of safety coupled with liberty.

This is not a complex issue before you. As an educated representative you all should be aware of the historical materialism of the United States and what that means to us as individuals. Civil Rights traditions are not going to be destroyed by your or some other local officials inaction.

Your path of willful ignorance will not continue to alienate people from their rights while individual after individual are the victims of the harsh political tensions that can be traced back to official willful ignorance.

We have standards, council members of Long Beach, and you must remember we are in the United States and no person is above the government.

We are in a post-civil rights era and I am wondering where the maturation of American civil liberties is? I reference African American males at times to ascertain how liberties are being developed because I was taught to keep an eye out. There is no dispute of its existence (the maturation of American civil liberties), there is only neglect of it from the people we look to for answers.

We need good government manageralism and a redevelopment of the promised benefits of our community that elected you. The people look at our local officials and symbolically you all are supposed to represent the harmony of racial minorities because the people of Long Beach desire to forge a consensus with our pride as Long Beach residents and Americans and people of every realm to keep on being wonderful, creative, and beautiful beings with a common goal of happiness.

Respectfully,

Carmen Huxley